



August 6<sup>th</sup>, 2011, Scottsbluff, NE

Opened at 1:21 by Shawn S with a MOS and the Serenity Prayer, Delynda read the 12 Traditions and 12 Concepts by Tommy O. Just for Today read by Tracy.

Members present:

Chair – Shawn S.  
RD – Tommy O.  
AD – Delynda H.  
Conv 13 Chair – Teri M.  
Web Servant – Stephen H.  
CWA Alt. RCM – Bill S.  
WWA RCM – Mark S.

Members Absent:

FSA – No report  
CBA – Report  
WBA – No report

Others present at the meeting included Jeff from WBA, Tracy from WBA and Carol also a member from the WBA.

For business matters we had six of nine members present to be able to conduct business.

Delynda asked if we had a final report from the past convention, and no one was sure. Shawn would contact the previous chair for the financial/final report.

Teri M read the previous minutes:

Additions included that on the CAR years, the CAR will be given at the February workshop and then the GSR's will bring their groups decisions to the Regional Assembly in April. Teri motioned to approve the minutes with the revisions, second by Mark, passed.

Reports:

Chair:

Shawn reported that the region is interested in filling the secretary position, the treasury position and an alternate chair and hopes that the areas are asking members of their groups if they would like to be of service.



RD:

Tommy's report attached and questions included, "Were all the Region's present at the Forum," by Bill and the answer was yes, more from Delynda in her report.

AD:

Delynda's report attached and no other questions for her.

Web Report:

Stephen's report attached. Other comments included that the body thought attaching reports to the last minutes would be fine. Wheatland meetings are Tuesday and Thursday at seven and no meetings on Main St in Torrington. Tracy thought to take meetings off without representation and Tommy thought it was best to keep meetings on with the best information we have. Tommy says his list shows no Torrington meeting and Shawn thought we had the best information available. Bill stated he is still trying to verify Douglas.

Conv 13 Chair:

Teri's convention minutes attached: Other comments included difficulty switching Treasury account and that these minutes should reflect the name change from Jackie Willhite to Teri Moran for the purpose of reassigning the checking account for the Regional Convention. Teri was voted in as Convention chair at our February 2011 regional business meeting.

Questions included do you have the checkbook, no but Bill brought it. Asked about voting her in for the Treasury issues, but the body decided to just make sure it's reflected in these minutes that Teri M was voted in as Convention XIII Chair. Also discussion followed about the ending balance which appeared to be approximately \$1453, with \$1311.85 given back to the region after the \$5000 is seeded for the next convention. An amount of \$4800 was believed to be in the account and was \$200 off but a check was found for \$280 which would balance the \$5000 out.

CBA RCM Report:

Report read and attached, no other questions.

CWA RCM Report:

Reported by Bill S, report attached and no other questions but in the matter of the post office key Delynda asked Bill if NAWs had sent the Living Clean Project to the region and Bill said no. Bill does have other mail from the box and information on the checking account.



FSA no report:

WBA no report:

WWA report:

Report read and attached. Tommy asked if there are meetings in Big Piney and why meet in Big Piney. Mark responded that BP is receiving support from Pinedale and Bills asked if there was a meeting in Diamondville or Kemmerer?

Serenity break at 2:45

Shawn reopened the meeting at 3:00 with a moment of silence and the serenity prayer.

Sharing session:

Bill asked if an email was sent and received from the delegates from Florida about having a discussion at WSC 2012 with the United States delegates. The RD replied he had received an email and he also mentioned it at the forum meeting but none of the other RD's talked much about it. Tommy did say that he replied to the email that he was interested in the meeting. Shawn asked what the letter said, and Tommy wasn't sure all of the specifics but had to do with the US delegates coming together for a meeting at the WSC 2012. Bill thinks that there is an interest in this concept as the US always came together before the rest of the world started coming to the conference. Bill said that our Forum is not a decision body and the regions are not interested in it becoming one. Tommy said some zones participate in projects. Bill said that NAWS used to talk about problems and common interests. Stephen said that the forum appears to be in a good position no matter what way the body or NAWS decides to move. Bill wants to know what the rest of the US feels about the issues we face. Tommy believes NA will move towards state, national province type of structure at the WSC and we will continue to have a voice. Bill wants to know what the other zones are discussing.

Old Business:

Checking account: Tommy and Bill attempted to contact Steve O and also met with Scott S in Casper at the bank. Steve O was removed from the account and added Shawn S and Delynda H. Tommy also had 3 or 4 checks, and one was made to Teri, one or two to myself, 2 to myself for forum and regional meeting.

Discussed the difficulty with the bank and maybe change banks to Wells Fargo. Teri has the same bank and stated that the original card has to stay with the home town bank. Bill said we have the check book, but none of us have the account numbers. Tommy will check with Wells Fargo. We have \$2389 in the account after deposits. Bill wondered if there was a better way since we appear to be spending too much money on travel amounting to approximately \$800 to \$900 per meeting. Can we down size, or form an ad



hoc. Some said that sounded like a good idea. Jeff thought about asking our Areas. The bodies' consensus for the next sharing session was to bring one proposal from every member on how to reduce expenses. Bill said we used to have functions and no one is here any more, no locals and talked about the good days of NA service.

Name change: No motion presented, committee moved on.

New Business:

Convention Chair Discussion: The body noticed it was difficult to get the final convention report to the region by the June meeting, and maybe would extend the position to the August meeting and allow them to skip the June meeting. Guidelines state 1.5 year position and then their last meeting is in August. Motion to change Article VI, Section 1, 8 & 9 to reflect no time line by Stephen H. Tommy O. second, passed.

Meeting responsibility: Tommy proposed that delegates work with the RCM or Area trusted servant, to set the location of the regional business meeting. Bill says it is the bodies' decision and minutes should reflect the responsibility of the delegate. Jeff says his area has no RCM and if you take the position you need to be at the meeting. Delynda spoke to and for the AD/RD being the single point of decision for the regional meeting. Bill then wondered why pick Sheridan and not Gillette and would like to include discussion at the next meeting.

Checking account: Signers include Tommy, Delynda, Shawn and Scott, and Bill will keep the post office box key.

Elections: No one available at this time, please let your groups know of the positions open.

Money:

Delynda received \$350 for the forum, and \$250 for the business meeting, Tommy received \$67.50 for travel to the business meeting, Teri received \$150 for travel to the business meeting and Shawn received \$120 for travel also to the business meeting.

Next regional business meeting will be in the Freedom Seekers Area and the RD will provide the location working with members of the Area.

Meeting closed with third step prayer at 4:25.

Minutes recorded by Stephen H. acting secretary.

## Committee Reports

Tommy O'Reilly  
307-214-4289 (mobile)  
307-772-0705 (home)  
[wharfrattommy@bresnan.net](mailto:wharfrattommy@bresnan.net)  
[rd@urmna.org](mailto:rd@urmna.org)

### **Regional Delegate Report 06 August 2011 – Scottsbluff, NE**

Good afternoon Regional Service Committee members and guests. The last mailing I received from NA World Services was dated 21 July 2011 and was from NA World Services and contained three matters: the latest service pamphlet draft (which Delynda has passed out and the deadline for input is October 31<sup>st</sup>), the deadline for regional proposals for the CAR, and the form for regional and zonal nominations. Regions had until 1 August to submit initial drafts of their proposals for inclusion in the CAR and then the deadline for final format will be 1 September. These deadlines are the same as the deadlines for motions in previous conferences. NAWS News has more information about the topic of regional proposals at:

[http://www.na.org/admin/include/spaw2/uploads/pdf/nawsnews/en/NAWS\\_News\\_Feb11.pdf](http://www.na.org/admin/include/spaw2/uploads/pdf/nawsnews/en/NAWS_News_Feb11.pdf).

Lastly, the deadline to submit all regional and zonal recommendations (RBZs) to the HRP for World Board, HRP, or WSC Cofacilitators is 31 October.

- 
- The changes to the Zonal Forum guidelines will mean that Southern Idaho is hosting the 2011 CAR Workshop/Zonal Forum meeting in December, Utah will host the Forum next July and our Region will host in July 2013.
  - The guidelines now state that the meeting is on the fourth Saturday in July and the first Saturday in December. Also, any changes submitted to the guidelines by one of the member Regions must be submitted at least 90 days before a scheduled Zone meeting.

I received a Power Point presentation on the 12 Concepts from Matt S., Delegate from Northern California, which gives some history and leads nicely into the Service System Proposals. I also received a copy of an email from a former Core-group member of the USSC/USFA to the current RD from Chicagoland which I would like all URMRCNA members to read. He titled it "The other side of the story".



In fellowship and service,

TommyO  
Regional Delegate

Alternate Delegate Report  
Upper Rocky Mountain Region  
Scottsbluff, NE  
August 6, 2011

Hello Upper Rocky Mountain Region:

Grateful to be here today and to see everyone.

I'm going to start my report with the new IDT's that have been released from the World. The topics are a little different then they have been in the past. World Services focus was to help trusted servants with session profiles to workshop some of the new material. Session profiles and handouts are available at [http://www.na.org/?ID=2011\\_IDT](http://www.na.org/?ID=2011_IDT). 3 topics: "A Vision for NA Services", Self Support, and In Times of Illness. Yes, these have all been approved already, and that's the difference. We have this great new literature now, so, rather than just lay out on the literature table, World services has given us tools to really get to know and understand this new material. I have given copies of the session profiles and the handouts to each of the RCM's. Powerpoints can also be found at the address above. Please take this information back to your groups and get them involved in getting to know the literature as well. Our RCM's can workshop these in their Area's if they want to.

I attended the Forum meeting in Bozeman, MT on July 23, 2011. It was awesome. We started the day with a recovery meeting, I was a little late for that. Berta and Dawn, Delegate team from Montana Region, chaired the meeting. We started with a workshop using new session profiles for new IDT's. Our first workshop was on The Vision for NA Services. We talked about bridging language and cultural gaps, and inspiring service and personal growth. We also workshoped unity and cooperation and our public image as they pertain to our vision statement.

The second workshop we did was on "In Times of Illness". The session profiles were utilized and worksheets outlining 3 different scenarios were passed out to 3 small groups. It was all very interesting and lot of good information and suggestions come about when we do these workshops. I would encourage again that our RCM's workshop this in their different areas. We didn't workshop the third topic, Self Support. This topic involved out two new IP's...Money Matters, and Funding NA Services. I'm hoping we get to do this at my Area though.

So ya, three new discussion topics with session profiles, worksheets and powerpoints available, again at [http://www.na.org/?ID=2011\\_IDT](http://www.na.org/?ID=2011_IDT).



No minutes were taken on the workshops so I hope I'm remembering right. Oh ya, we also read over a new service IP that was sent to the Delegates just prior to the Forum meeting: Social Media and Our Guiding Principles. I have given copies of this as well to all RCM's to take back and share with your groups. The service IP is out for review so we want to hear from you. The intention is not for the Delegates to make a decision, but to inform and discuss with others and carry the conscience as a whole.

After the workshops, we got down to Forum business. Reports were given by all Region members of our Forum: us, Montana, Colorado, Southern Idaho, and Utah. All were in attendance, and I will say again that it was a great time. After reports we discussed and decided on some guideline changes having to do with the specific dates we meet and the rotation of the meeting. We also talked a little about google voice, and online meetings using "Web X". The USSC was also brought up, small discussion, not a lot of interest or support from the other Regions in our Forum. More information on those discussions can be found in our minutes. Minutes from the Forum meeting can always be found at [www.rmfn.org](http://www.rmfn.org). Our Forum guidelines can also be found at the Forum site.

It was brought to my attention that the NA Way mentioned that we have new service manuals available. Planning Basics (which Tommy reported on at an earlier meeting), H&I Basics, and PR Basics. I have made a copy of these as well, however, they are more colorful if ordered from World. You can find these at [www.na.org/?ID=PR2](http://www.na.org/?ID=PR2). I will be ordering some copies and possibly bringing them to our next regional meeting.

In closing I would just like to remind everyone that at WSC 2012 we will be voting either a ye or a nay to our new book, Living Clean: The Journey Continues. I gave each RCM a copy of the approval draft at our last business meeting, and I have a couple of copies with me if anyone wants one. Also, the World Convention is almost here, Sept. 1-4, 2011. This is a very exciting time and a member from our Region is sharing at the World Convention, Steve H. Hopefully some of you are able to make the convention. You can still register at [www.na.org](http://www.na.org).

Grateful to be of service,

Delynda H.

Alternate Delegate,





# Central Basin Area of Narcotics Anonymous RCM Report • August 6, 2011

Hi Everyone,

Central Basin Area is doing well. We are continuing to grow and striving to support our groups. Worland has been voted back into the area, and has sent representation at our meetings consistently. We are glad to have them be part of CBANA once again.

Thermopolis is continuing to take meetings into the jail and would like support. They are the only group right now with an H&I commitment.

Our campout subcommittee is working hard at getting things ready for August in Lander. They are finalizing a few things. T-shirts were made in a fundraising attempt and we have sold quite a few. They will hold a tie-dye workshop during the campout so addicts can tie dye their own shirts. Or if you aren't able to make the campout Andy will do it for you. Cost is \$20 per shirt.

The area is still looking for a treasurer and Alt. RCM, but other than that, all positions are filled.

Group summaries from the last area breaks down like this:

Cody: 15-20 attendance last Monday of the month is birthday meeting.

Powell Alive & Free: Average 8-16 attendance. Activities July 9th BBQ and speaker and then fireworks at Byron. Next speaker meeting July 23, 2011. Group positions open alternative GSR

Lovell Up On Hope grp: Average attendance 6-8 people. Areas of concerns: getting information out, flyers being taken down.

Greybull: Average attendance 2-4.

Possible activity Medicine Lodge campground.

Thermopolis: Average 3-5 attendance. High cost is ad in newspaper. Area of concern lack of attendance. group positions open, secretary.

Riverton: absent no proxy

Lander Live and let Live: Next bus mtg Aug. 6th. Average attendance 5. New elected treasurer. Working on PR to get info out to addicts. PR packet/BBQ activity July 12, 2011

Worland: Time has changed from Saturday to Friday night at 8 p.m.

Next area meeting is Sept. 10, 1 p.m. in Thermopolis.

As for our area's vote to change the name of the region to the Wyoming Region, there was only one group in favor of the change, all others voted no. Our vote as an area is to remain the Upper Rocky Mountain Region.

If there are any questions or if I can be of any help Saturday, I will be available by cell phone, feel free to call or I may call to check in.

Thanks for letting me be of service,  
Carla W.





342 HWY 114  
Powell, WY 82435  
307-202-0858  
[carla@powelltribune.com](mailto:carla@powelltribune.com)

Convention 13 Report:

2012 URM RNA Convention, 3rd Meeting

July 9th, 2011 in Thermopolis, WY

In attendance: Dana, Katie, Terri, Carla, Jake, Anthony, Bud, Joel, Stepheno, Tracy, Renae, Andy, Brawn

Old Business!

May minutes read and accepted with a couple of changes

New Business

**Reports (I have attached all full reports I have received at the end of these minutes, the highlights I have noted are not necessarily the most important of the reports)**

Chair- Terri

Picked up materials from last Region meeting brought all merchandise \$10 Tshirts, \$20 Hoodies 117 blue lanyards leftover can be reprinted Has other older convention materials Source for quilt

Emailed report to Andy

Vice Chair-Bud

Meeting with Hotel staff worked out well

Rooms \$86 or \$115 without reserving

Concerns= Logos and Budget

Gave report to Andy

Treasurer- Stepheno

Made contact with Don H., still waiting on final report

Sub coms curious to get budgets

Account remains open and gets passed on via new signers

Will email report to Andy

Hotel & Hospitality- Stepheno

worked out rooms and hospitality and coffee

Terri- three rooms with dividers, end room for merch and registration, continental breakfast so decided against breakfast buffet

Vegetarian option, just register

Yes, outside coffee

Will email report to Andy

Arts & Graphics- Jacque

Not much until Theme and Logo decision

have received a few submissions

Convention Information- Andy

Need to send "Save the date" May 18, 19, 20 to NAWS and Regional, info to



everywhere

More to be revealed, look for report on booking rooms and savings dates

Program- Carla

Recommended sign with Tape Guy

Emailed report to Andy

Bud recommended information release stay with us

Recommended finding way to recoup cost of rooms and table rental

Carla will follow up on contract with Tape Guy to address above

Bud suggested we try to recoup cost

Don't need 30 newcomer tapes, will he cover his tables?

Katie suggested to depend on subcommittees to do their work

Bud motioned that Carla get copyright release, and try to get our cost under \$340, 2nd

by Andy, Passed

Dana- emailed report

### **Discussions**

Stepheno asked about us supplying Child Care, Carla and others thought that idea would lead to problems, no further discussion Tipi Pool may be available for late night soak Carla offered to work on Entertainment

Dana asked if we are interested in a fundraiser she might know a band willing to donate tunes Dana stepped down from Alt. Treasurer

Stepheno mentioned the issue of CBANA being effected by Convention business, Carla suggested keeping business out of reports, Andy suggested that relying on subcommittees will help to stream line

Carla suggested that Subcommittees determine their own desired budget and submit to Ex Com. Before reading of minutes

Voting members= executive, sub chair, minus chair and alt treas.

Discussion about Logo and Theme

! Carla motioned that Arts and Graphics subcommittee narrow submissions up to 4 by Aug 1st, A&G will email these to all Ex. Com. And Subcom. on Aug 8th. All responses need to get back to A&G by Aug 15th

! Second by Dana, passed

Stepheno suggested each Logo and Theme submission include a short narrative explaining the idea behind the submission

Next Meeting:

September 10th, 10am-12pm

URMCNA 13 Vice Chair Report

Attended meeting with Teri, Stephno and Jake, Friday, July 1 concerning the hotel for 13. Staff was asking about what we would need to accommodate our convention. I think a great deal of progress was made, some minor contract modicatifions were made, and some other items were clarified.

Highlighted points I would like to make all aware of are as follows:

1. Be aware that reservations for rooms will need to be made at least 2 weeks in advance to receive our room discount.



2. You must say Narcotics Anonymous, not just NA. when booking your room. Their reservation system may not recognize NA
3. Registration and merchandise will be in the back, so help members find us.
4. We must "sell" 45 dinners for the Saturday night buffet, about \$ 19.25 each, this is per contract to get the meeting rooms comped. Vegan meals will be available at this price with advance notice.
5. We need to "sell" 40 rooms to get two free for our speakers.

Other areas of concern for me are logo, and budgets

Thanks, addict, Bud J

July 2011 Merc report

I don't have much to report, am confused about what and how much we as a sub-committee are responsible for. The guidelines are quite vague.

I am avoiding contacting the 12 merch chair, hard to get out of me shell, (H,O,W)

There are some obvious things to address, such as T shirts and coffee cups I think, however I have some questions about what other areas and products we might offer. Would we as a committee be responsible for raffle or silent auction items? Should we be looking at non- convention specific items- outside t shirt ect for sale? Are there "left over" items from past conventions to be disposed of- sale or raffle? Outside vendors?

This is as much as a agenda for the sub committee as a report, please bear with me as I pray for guidance, energy and clarity.

Addict Bud J

July 8, 2011

Registration Chairperson Report for URMRC

To whom it may concern:

The Vice Chairperson (Katie) and myself meet at Chairperson (Terri) house to pick up and go through information that Terri received from the Regional Meeting. I have not had time to get with Katie and completely go through everything. I feel we have plenty of time to do this as we don't have a Logo in place yet. We will get together in the near future.

I spoke with Katina the Registration Chairperson from this years convention and she will be mailing me a hard copy of her mailing list of contacts. She also informed me that they did not order enough registration bags (50), there was 115 people that attended the 2011 Convention.

She gave me some suggestions of what to possibly include on our registration form. Plan to have a committee meeting the end of August sometime. That's all I have for now.

Respectfully,

Dana Ladd

Registration Chair

July 9, 2011

URMRCNA - 13

Arts & Graphics committee

Not much news to report in the Arts & Graphics. We have had one submission from Terri and Carla is working on a couple of different designs. Our deadline is set for August, which is quickly approaching



and we are hoping for some more entries to choose from.

Not a lot to do until we select a logo.

As for logo selection, we will email out submissions for a vote once the deadline has passed. Please let us know your vote quickly so it can be counted and we can start with yours.

Thanks for letting me be of service,

Jacque M.

July 9, 2011

Program committee

Hello all,

The Programs subcommittee has gotten some stuff done since the last meeting. We haven't had a subcommittee meeting and I apologize for that, but it really has just been chasing some leads so far. My plan is to get subcommittee involved more from this point on.

With that being said, since the last meeting we have confirmed Vito L. from Florida as our main Saturday night speaker, as most of you have heard. I have been in contact with him and he is still looking forward to our convention. We will have to wait a little while longer to get a price on airline ticket as the last time I checked we couldn't book out that far yet.

As for taping, I emailed out a contract yesterday from Tape to Tape Productions. When I spoke to Mr. Ben Lacey on the phone, I explained our convention most likely is not going to be a big money maker for him. I also explained why we were not asking the guy who recorded the last convention back and asked Ben if there were any problems with him not having a negative attitude at the convention. He completely understood and said he would be honored to serve. I really liked him on the phone. He seemed professional and has done a lot of really big conventions. I think we would get a quality product from him and he would be an asset to our convention. Also, in the contract he asks for 6 tables. I emailed back and he said that was just his standard contract, that 3 would work just fine. It is my recommendation we sign the contract with him.

For our Saturday morning speaker, I have obtained the number of Cathy from AZ. She is the gal I've been wanting to get a hold of. The guy who gave me her number said she only does a couple of conventions a year, so we may not be able to get her, but I would like to give it a shot, with the committee's consent, of course.

As for our Friday night main speaker, Bill S. suggested thinking about asking Rocky A. I've heard Rocky share and he does a good job. I think we can wait a little bit on the Friday speaker, as it is usually someone local-ish.

As for the rest of the program, I'll be working with the subcommittee and try to start hammering this out. It will be easier once a theme is picked to tie it all together.

Thanks for letting me be of service,

Carla W

**Reports added 8/5, after the 7/9 meeting:**

**July 2011 URM RNA convention chair report**

First of all I would like to thank you all for stepping up to take on this big responsibility. I am truly grateful for all of your hard work and support!

I picked up everything from the Jackie (2011 convention chair) at the regional meeting in June. We have lanyards that we can use from their convention and also have some merchandise leftovers from the last two conventions. Dana, Katie and I went through it all one evening. There were 118 leftover lanyards and Katie took them home to work on scraping the logo off so we can use them for ours. (Big thanks to her!)

Hoping to be getting the financial from the last convention committee soon so we can get on as signers and start looking at costs.

Stepheno, Jake, Bud and I met with the hotel personal and walked through the whole convention agenda. The hotel is working well with us.

Hope to get some ideas for fundraising events and urge addicts to donate NA stuff they have won at other conventions for OUR convention. I have quite a few shirts I have gathered over the years and will be using them to make two quilts for the raffle.

Not much other news for now. Again thank you for the commitment for this convention. I am excited and really hope we can carry the message of recovery and to all the addicts who come to this convention.



## URMRNA CONVENTION 13!

!  
!  
!  
!  
!

### Sunday, July 31, 2011 HOTEL & HOSPITALITY CHAIR REPORT

Initial discussion as to Convention location took place at the CBANA SCM in January, 2011. Some inquiries had been made in Lander & Cody. Stepheno & Jake of Thermop NA made contact with Tina McGinty, Sales & Catering Manager at the Days Inn, in Hot Springs State Park. A walk through was conducted and the facility was deemed suitable for convention purposes. At the next Convention 13 meeting in Lovell, March 12, 2011, it was decided unanimously to have the convention in Thermopolis.

Tina McGinty issued a proposal based on preliminary discussions, which has been revised twice, with a final issue due out the first week of August.

Subsequently, on July 1st, other committee members met with Tina and Hanna (Food & Beverage Manager) and reviewed the itinerary for the entire convention, as well as arrangements for lodging and convention assembly, hospitality and marathon meeting rooms. Nearly all questions were answered and agreements were made regarding costs.

Hotels and Hospitality Committee will provide food and beverage in the hospitality room only. All other coffee and snacks within the hotel convention rooms will be provided by Days Inn.

Some main points to be included in Convention 13 registration and info packets:

!

- a) Rooms are being offered at \$86.00 per night (plus taxes) up to two weeks prior to the ! convention. Be sure to use Narcotics Anonymous, not 'NA', to ask for block rate. !!
- b) Saturday night buffet will be offered at \$19.25 per plate. A vegetarian dinner will be offered, ! indicated on the registration form.
- c) There is a continental breakfast included with a room rental. No breakfast will be offered by the convention.
- d) The swimming pool will be closed during the month of May, but hot tubs (including a 15 seater) will be open. Facilities also include gym and racket ball courts.
- e) Hotels & Hospitality is hoping to secure a discount for conventioners at the Hellie's Tepee Mineral Pools and maybe a late night session as well.

One month prior to the convention there will be another meeting with the hotel staff to go over details and make any changes necessary.

There is a \$15.00 per day table cost for outside vendors. respectfully submitted

Stepheno; Hotels & Hospitality Chair Sunday, July 31, 2011

## URMRNA CONVENTION 13!

!  
!  
!  
!  
!

### Sunday, July 31, 2011 TREASURER'S REPORT

The Treasurer, Stephen H., of Thermop NA, was elected on March 12th, 2011, at the URMARNAC 13 Committee Meeting in Lovell, as reflected in the meeting minutes, issued March 15th, 2011, by Andy E., Secretary.

Alt.Treasurer, Dana L, of Cody NA, was also elected at that time. Dana stepped down at the March Committee Meeting, and to date no Alt-Treasurer has been seated.



Contact was made with Don H. of Casper, the Treasurer for URM RNA 12, and a request was made for materials and any helpful information. Helpful correspondence followed and the Final Treasurer's Report for URM RNA Convention 12 was issued mid July. The transfer of the Convention Checking Account Checkbook to the new treasurer and removal of old signatories' and filing of new signer's with Bank of the West is in process at this time. Bank of the West requires minutes from the Region showing seating of the Convention Chair, Terri M, and the subsequent minutes from the Convention 13 meeting showing seating of the treasurer and alt-treasurer. At this time, with no alternate treasurer, Terri M., Chairperson, Stephen H., Treasurer, and Andy E., Secretary, have been appointed by the Convention 13 Committee as signer's on the checking account. The whereabouts of the minutes from the Regional Meeting where Terri M. was seated as Convention Chair is in question. Some action to provide Bank of the West with the required verification should be taken at the upcoming Regional meeting on August 6th. Arrangements with the Regional Treasurer to provide copies of the Checking Account Statement is needed. A digital copy sent via email would be sufficient. A budget sheet has been roughed in using a column with names of the subcommittees established in the Convention Guidelines and a corresponding column take from categories of the Final Treasurer's Report from Convention 12. The figures from last years convention will provide some reference to new subcommittee chairs as to projected costs and expenditures. This budget sheet will be sent to all subcommittee chairs. Hopefully a workflow and schedule will take shape over the next months. At this writing no fundraising subcommittee has been formed.

respectfully submitted,  
STEPHENO; TREASURER Sunday, July 31, 2011 CC: URM RNAC 13 BUDGET WORKSHEET;  
ISSUE 1.0, AUGUST 1,  
2011



Web Report:

Saturday, August 6, 2011,

Upper Rocky Mountain Region:

I have had several requests over the past several months mostly concerning the convention and also information on meetings around the region which I was able to either respond to or send them to the Convention Chair. I have also several requests from the US Fellowship and have forward them to the known RCM's.

I received an email from an addict named Mike from Jackson and he informed me that there were no meetings in Jackson at this time. I also received an email from the web servant from Wyo-Braska who helped with several updates for the area so I want to say thanks Patrick. We are still working on updating information from several towns they had not listed on their site.

The Literature section on the site is still under construction but I would like to link many of the newer service pamphlets from world services and also add the regional logos for anyone to download and will have these by the next regional meeting.

I received the minutes and would like to know if I could amend the minutes on the site to include attachments from the RCM's, and other reports that were submitted electronically which I have copied in my files.

As always, the regional minutes are posted on the service page when received and can be printed usually in pdf format as well as the location for the next available regional meeting but was unable to get the address for the meeting on the site since I was only informed of the meeting less than a week ago.

ILS,

Steve H.

Regional Web Services

[urmrna@urmrna.org](mailto:urmrna@urmrna.org)

307-679-2270





Greetings from CWANA.

First of all I would like to apologize for my absence from the last few regional meetings. My back surgery went well but I am still unable to travel due to the pain. Bill has been so great for attending on my behalf and I look forward to seeing you all at the next meeting when I should be able to attend

Meetings in Casper are going well. The breath of life meeting has been dissolved and we are in the process of getting their money affairs in order. It was a topic at our last area meeting and they are supposed to close their account out and give it to area for us to properly disperse. This was brought to the table again because the account for breath of life has still yet to be closed and no one from that group will show up to our area meetings.

As I stated before our meetings are going great with plenty of newcomers attending all of the meetings. We made a donation of 308.00 to region in May and no donation was made in June. H&I reported that all their meetings are going very well and they are reaching a lot of addicts.

It has been brought to my attention that Casper's meeting list on the N.A. web site is not current and there are meetings listed that either no longer exist or have moved location or time. We would like the web servant to please contact Rob J. and get this matter updated so we in Casper can better be of help to suffering addicts looking for recovery. Having a meeting listed on the internet that is no longer up to date could be the factor in an addict living or dying. Our area also brought it to my attention to try and obtain a conference agenda report along with a living clean book. If we could get those two things it would be greatly appreciated.

We are still looking at the United States fellowship. I haven't checked around but I personally got mine back in the mail saying that the P.O. Box had been closed. I will look into this and make the proper adjustments.

Thank you all for thinking of me during my time of illness and surgery it was greatly appreciated.

In Service,  
Ryan R.  
(307) 259-7726



Wyoming Western Area  
RCM Report  
August 6, 2011

Greetings from the Wyoming Western Area of Narcotics Anonymous.

Meetings are still going strong in Rock Springs, Green River, Evanston, with Lyman, Kemmerer and Pinedale being announced as needing support. The last Area Meeting held in Big Piney with a good attendance, and we workshopped how to maintain a strong home group and get a few things discussed to include going over our Area Inventory and what we need to work on as an Area Service body (such as getting more groups in the Area to the Area meetings and keeping members involved in the Area Service body).

Our Annual Learning Days was held July 16<sup>th</sup> at the Diamondville Park in Diamondville, I was able to attend and we had some good sharing, recovery and fun was had by all who attended.

The Living Proof Group Campout is planned for August 12 - 14, 2011 at Stillwater Campground Group Site B. They will be supplying Saturday Dinner and Sunday Breakfast for all who attend.

We continue to have a few positions open at the Area to include: Vice Chair, Secretary, Public Relations Chair and Alt RCM :).

In Loving Service,  
Mark S.